# Cumberland



A Chapter of AAW since 1997

## www.cumberlandwoodturners.com

#### **CLUB INFORMATION**

President:Tom Neckvatal
Vice President:Larry Lewis
Secretary: Rod Smith
Treasurer: Garron Riechers
Program Director: Larry Lewis
Librarian: Gail Hagenbach
Video/Technical: Rod Smith
Web Master: Rod Smith
Christmas party:
Gun & Knife:
Christmas Tree:

Picnic:

Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis Safety: Larry Lewis

Beads of Courage: Paul Kennedy

For Club Info or directions visit the website: Or call Jon Reiver 931-267-2575 or Les Black: 931-788-3975

#### Mentors:

(Mentors are available to help anyone, any skill level, just call).

John Lucas: 931-858-2846 Jon Reiver: 931-267-2575 Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 Les Black: 931-267-5184

Club Meetings: Last Thursday of each month No Meeting in December)

at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM) Location: 2125 Miller Ave, Crossville, TN Includes a demonstration-

( Hands on Training: Les Black's Shop 1432 War Eagle DR, Tansi TN) 2nd Saturday each month 9 AM to 11 AM CT (Training for all skill levels) Next workshop August 14, 2021

**August Schedule:** 

Demonstration: Ken Warrick

Monthly Demonstration: Les Black-Turning A Dibble

Mystery Box Winner was, Eric Winkler Winning a Spalted Willow bowl made by Gordon Sloane



The Challenge of the Month for this month was turning a pen. We had many entries and the winner was Rod Smith. Well done!

The challenge for next month is

The challenge for next month is Making something with a skew, like a dibble.

We had 1 guest and 23 members present.



#### **Meeting Minutes:**

Treasurers report: Our balance is: \$4402.63

There will be a zoom video at the October9,2021 workshop from 9 AM-11 AM or at your own home. The demonstrator will be Dennis Belcher on some kind of flower. Further details to follow.

Dan Sauer will be coordinating the sale of Christmas ornaments this year. We will have a tree at 1<sup>st</sup> National Bank on Main Street, at Dogwood Exchange on 1<sup>st</sup> Street and a small tree a the Village Square in Fairfield Glade. We need volunteers the man the tree in Fairfield Glade for one day each.

Pricing of the ornaments will be on October 16, 2021 at 9 AM. Again, volunteers are welcome.

Ornaments in inventory to date is 425. We are striving for 600 because we have three locations this year. Thanks to all who have contributed.

We encourage all members to visit the website: www.cumberlandwoodturners.com

A complete list of club officers and coordinators for events can be found at the sidebar on page one.

Reminder that every Tuesday at 8:30 AM, we meet at Grinder's Coffee Shop on Main Street, Crossville. We have had a good turn out so far. All are welcome.

We had a number of pieces brought in to be photographed for our new brochure. Thanks to all who brought pieces in.

Reminder that Housekeeping at the church is important. It is nice to have such a facility. Also, contributions to the church are appreciated.

Remember to keep in mind that the election of officers is coming up. Again, we need people to step up and volunteer. This is your club.

Thanks to all that served for the Gun & Knife Show. We received a very good response from the crowd.

The Crossville Chronicle is running articles about the Cumberland Woodturners. Keep you eyes peeled. Also, There is an article on the AAW Journal.

We received a thank-you note from Linda for the wig stand that she received.

The club has received requests for items to be made. These requests will be sent out via E-Mail. Anyone interested can reply.

We have not received any information as to the number and amount sold from Angela. We will keep you posted.

No old business was discussed.

#### **Safety Notes**

Larry Lewis talked about flying wood. Do not stand in the line of fire. Also, recommended using SPAX screws on a face plate, they are more secure. Do not use dry screws. Careful turning on/off your bandsaw. There are safety tips at https://www.aswoodturns,com.

The AAW Safety Booklet is posted on our website, along with other safety tips.

### Demo on turning a Dibble by Les Black

Les gave a great demo on using the skew. The skew is a wonderful tool BUT it takes practice to become proficient with it. Les showed the different cut that can be made with the skew, like a planning cut, right and left hand shear cutting, rolling a bead, and creating V cuts among others. Les also showed how to lay out the design with a story stick. And finally finished a Dibble.



2021	Demonstrations	Refreshments
January	Steve Sullentrup	
	Carving and Embellishing	
February	John Lucas	
March	Wes Livingston	
April	Rod Smith, Segmented	
	Turning Video	
May	Larry Lewis	
June	Ken Warrick, How to do a	
	Demo	
July	Ken Walker, Turning a Pen	
August	Ken Warrick	
September	John Lucas	
October	Les Black	
November	Jake Neidling	
January 2021	Open	

## SHOW AND TELL

















## SHOW & TELL





## SHOW & TELL

